Memorandum of Understanding

The Fulton Education Association (FEA) and the Board of Education of Fulton Schools
(Board) hereby mutually agree to change the following phrase contained in Article 10.6
of the Master Agreement from “6th Grade Transitional Mtg.” to “5th Grade Transitional
Mtg.”

This change is needed and agreed upon to reflect the relocation of the 6th grade from
the elementary school to the middle school. This revision of the language contained in
the Memorandum of Understanding does not constitute a “reopening” of the Master
Agreement for bargaining.

This Memorandum of Understanding shall not be subject to the grievance procedure
and shall expire with the ratification of a new Master Agreement.

Signature/Date

M

Graham Salogar, FEA President

R\

Paul Hungerford, Fulton Schools Superintendent
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Letter of Agreement

The Fulton Education Association and the Fulton Board of Education in this letter of agreement
agree to the following change for the duration of the Master Agreement expiring August 2021:

As defined in Article 11.1:

The normal weekly workload in the high school/middle school will be fifteen (15) periods under
the block schedule or thirty (30) periods under the traditional schedule OR twenty (20) periods
under a 5X5 block and five (5) conference periods.

All previously bargained language shall remain unchanged.

This agreement shall begin with the 2019-2020 school year and run for the duration of the
Master Agreement expiring in August 2021.

Paul Hungerford Graham Salogar
Superintendent FEA President
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